
Dear Amon: 

Commodore Hotel 
New York, N. Y. 
January 15, 1953 

Thanks so much for your letter of January 
9th. I am happy to hear you will all be 
able to attend the Inaugural activities. 

I well remember meeting Miss George 
Ann Brown, and I would appreciate it 
if you would convey my congratulations 
to your fine son with the wish that all 
the good things in life will be theirs to 
share together. 

The little Nebb comic you sent along did 
give me a laugh. You know humor can 
sometimes be very illustrative and 
constructive - - as in this case. Thanks, 
too, for sending me the pictures. 

Mamie joins me in sending warm regard 
to you and your family. 

Sincerely, 

Mr. Amon G. Carter 
Chairman of the Board & Publisher 
Fort Worth Star -Telegram 
Fort Worth, Texas 


